January Bulletin:

From:  President Mary Willows

Phone:  (510) 818-1641

Braille campaign:

Several of our chapters are planning on promoting Braille on January 4, 2009.  If your chapter was not able to find a location to display the Braille coin to educate the public, don’t despair.  The Braille campaign will go on all year.  Continue to identify public locations where you can show the coin and teach people about Braille.  Call Tina Thomas or Jana Littrell for more information and details for how to get materials.

Tina can be reached at:  (323) 751-6305

And Jana can be reached at:  (510) 524-3987.

Sad news:

Recently, I received a message from Lon Kafton.  He says that Jan has suffered a stroke and is in the hospital.  Please join me in praying for Jan.  It meant so much to Jan to get the Central Valley Chapter started.  Jan has served as a member of the Board of Directors in the 80’s.  She has been a tireless Federationist.  We hope she will have a speedy and complete recovery.
Youth Writing Contest!

The NFB Writers' Division is hosting a Youth Writing Contest to promote Braille  literacy and excellence in creative writing. Do you know a budding  writer?   Pass this along!

The NFB Writers' Division is hosting a Youth Writing Contest to promote Braille literacy and excellence in creative writing. Entries  will be judged on creativity and quality of Braille. We are looking for creative writing, in the form of fiction and poetry. There is no charge for entering.

This is a contest for students who use Braille. Entries must be submitted in hand    embossed Braille, either on a slate and stylus or on a Braille writer. No computer Braille entries will be considered. Submissions must be Brailled by the entrant. Elementary students (K-5) may submit contracted Braille, uncontracted Braille, or an acceptable combination of the two. Students in higher grades will be expected to submit stories or poetry in contracted Braille.


There are six categories, as follows: Elementary Fiction; Elementary Poetry; Middle School Fiction; Middle School Poetry; High School Fiction; High School Poetry. Elementary is K-5. Middle School is 6-8. High School is 9-12.

 The contest begins January first, and ends, postmarked date April first. There will be three cash prizes for each of the six categories. First prize per contest is $25. Second prize 
is $15 and third prize is $5. Submissions for fiction may not exceed one thousand words. Poetry may not exceed twenty lines. Authors may submit multiple entries and all work must be original and unpublished. Each entrant must provide an identical print copy for possible publication. Entries must be accompanied by a cover sheet containing entrant's
information: Name, address, phone, email, title of the entry, school and grade of entrant. Winners will be announced at our division meeting during the July 2009 NFB National convention held in Detroit, Michigan. Send to Fred Wurtzel, 1212 N Foster, Lansing Michigan, 48912.

Questions? contact Fred Wurtzel at
f.wurtzel@comcast.net
or 517-485-0326

Youth Slam is coming:

The National Federation of the Blind Youth Slam A 2009 STEM Leadership Academy

Observe! Discover! Evolve!

Launch rockets, perform astronomy, examine new technology, learn about engineering, solve crimes like on CSI, design solutions for the environment, meet new friends from all over the United States, play goal ball, watch movies, dance, make podcasts, meet blind role models, and experience many other adventures at the NFB Youth Slam!

 From July 26-August 1, 2009, two hundred blind and low vision high school students will stay at the University of Maryland, College Park, to be mentored by blind role models during fun and challenging activities meant to build confidence, expand leadership and advocacy skills, and increase science literacy. Participants will also attend 
various social events as well as workshops on topics such as leadership, career preparation, and advocacy. The NFB Youth Slam will culminate in an inspiring rally in Washington DC!

Those interested in participating as students or mentors should complete an application by March 1, 2009. After an initial screening process, eligible students will be accepted into the program through random selection. Students and mentors need not have a strong 
interest in science, technology, engineering, or math (STEM) in order to participate, enjoy, and benefit from this academy. The National Federation of the Blind Youth Slam A 2009 STEM Leadership Academy


